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HOLD THE PRESSES: THIS_IS A RETRACTION

On December 3lst, y'all recieved a mailing from C.A.M.P.
entitled "The Christmas Bombing and the G.I. Movement". Part
I of that mailing dealt with a request by the Vietnamese to
recieve information about actions against the bombing resump-
tion. It was suggessted that Y'all should send information to
this office(U.S.8.F.) C/o Cora Weiss.

In a time when things move swiftly, especially when there
is a great distance seperating you, misinformation and confusion
can easily develop.

Part I of the C.AM.P. malling is a result of this kind
of confusion. Both C.A.M.P. and us here In N.Y. were getting
Information from many different sources about things gooing on
in Paris. Much of this information was contradictory. C.A.M.P.
and U.S.S5.F. were in communication at a point when things were
still developing and we both commented to each other since a
better way of handeling the kind of information we often recieve.

The nitty-gritty of all this is that: 1) The Vietnamese
have never ir“dueAtid the kind of information indicated. This
does not mean they are not Interested, Jjust that a formal request
was never made.

2) Neither Cora Weiss nor U.S.S.F. should be considered the
offichal or best avenue for channelling information to
the Vietnamese, either 1ln Paris, Vietnam, or anywhere else.

If people wish to pass on information about demonstrations to
the Vietnamese, they can send it directly to their information
office in Pzris.

We hope this letter does not cause too much confusion on your
part. We felt we should just try and clear it up from a pax
practical end so0 that the misinformation would not be spread
any further. There was certainly no conscious attempt on any
body's part to mess things up and confuse you. WHe'll try and
make sure something like this doesns happen again. One other
thning should be absolutely clear, and that 1s that C.A.M.P.
was not responsibit for the fusk up.

Sorry for the Confusilon

N.Y. UQS.S.FI

USSF 94 School Street, Cambridge, Massachusetts 02139 (617) 547-4546
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